MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5th JULY 2017
APOLOGIES
Simon Booth, Ian Yates, Steve Booth, John Sowersby, Brian Bennett and Alf Lee.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the June 2017 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The electrician will repair the electric socket box within the next 2 weeks and also install one more under the veranda. 
The matter of replacing the clubhouse and toilets was again discussed in committee and the President had pointed out that refurbishing the kitchen and replacing the toilet roof would be sufficient. Advice and a price is being sought for the toilet roof.
The Chairman will produce certificate to pass to Roger giving one year’s free membership as a raffle prize. 
The bobcat and roller was not ordered due to inclement weather but the final work on the back field will be done as soon as possible.
Alan Spicer has donated a first aid box for use in the clubhouse for which the Chairman thanked him.
TREASURER’S REPORT
In the absence of the treasurer Ian Phillips, deputising for the secretary read out the report. Full members number 177 with 39 juniors and 65% resident within the East Riding. Income from memberships, NADS entries and catering was £890. Expenses from Opus (electricity), catering, site maintenance, fuel, new equipment and website fees was £1,520. Total funds are now £11,246.34.
The Chairman said that this was a strong financial position although reminded members that there would be further expense when thereto the trees were trimmed later in the season.
EVENTS
The Events Officer said that June events were the NADS fast electrics plus 2 Club Sundays but commented that the Club Sundays seem to be less well attended by sailing members, any ideas to make them more attractive to members would be welcomed. July sees the Fast Electric Nationals on 7/8/9th and another Club Sunday on 23rd featuring Springer tugs, Club 500’s and trucks.
One further event of note is the forthcoming Model Boat Convention at Haydock Park Racecourse on 26/27th August and John Jenkinson said he would contact Airlink for the price of a minibus so we could organise a trip if enough interest was shown. (Entry cost is £9 for adults and £3 for children)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman thanked Alf Lee and Steve Booth for their work in weed killing around the site.
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